
TOWN OF COWPENS 
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

September 18, 2017 
 

The Town of Cowpens held its regular council meeting on Monday, September 18, 2017, 
at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Mayor Michael D. Hamrick, Council Members Roy Logan, Jarred S. 
Spencer, and Thomas Voelker.  Absent: Mayor Pro-Tem Brenda J. Adair. 
 
 Mayor Hamrick called the meeting to order and Jarred S. Spencer held prayer and 
included a moment of silence for the families of area residents who had lost loved ones and 
those who have sickness in their families. 
 
Approval of Agenda 

Thomas Voelker made a motion to amend the agenda by adding an update from Pam 
Camp of the Cowpens Mighty Moo Committee and approve the agenda, second by Roy Logan 
and carried. 

 
Pam Camp updated town council on the events of this year’s Mighty Moo Festival and 

thanked council for their support.  Jarred S. Spencer commended the festival committee for 
their hard work and efforts. 

 
Approval of Minutes & Financial Statements 

Council discussed the minutes of August 21, 2017.  Roy Logan mentioned specific 
terminology that was used by Jarred S. Spencer and requested that the minutes reflect Mr. 
Spencer’s comments.  Teresa Chadwick was instructed to review the recording of the meeting.  
Thomas Voelker made a motion to continue the approval of the minutes of August 21, 2017 
until the next meeting, second by Michael D. Hamrick and carried. 

Jarred S. Spencer made a motion to approve the purchase journals, account registers, 
and monthly bank statements, second by Roy Logan and carried. 

 
Department Reports  
 Steve Bolin asked that Mayor Hamrick open the bids for confiscated vehicles and read 
them before the town council.  Four bids were received.  Chester Woodfin submitted the 
highest bid at $751.00 for a 1994 Plymouth Van and a 1991 Chevrolet Caprice.  Jarred S. 
Spencer made a motion to accept the highest bid, second by Roy Logan and carried. 
 
 Mr. Bolin reported the number of fire calls for the fire department, as well as, mileage 
for each department.  The fire department answered 28 calls for the month of August 2017.  
Four calls were in the Town, 17 calls in the fire district, five calls were mutual aid in Spartanburg 
County, and two calls in Cherokee County. 
 The police department responded to 272 events in August 2017. The top events were 
motor vehicle accidents, complaints, and traffic stops. 
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Old Business 
 Bee Ordinance – Jarred S. Spencer made a motion to continue the second reading of the 
Bee Ordinance indefinitely, second by Thomas Voelker and carried. 
 
New Business  
 Mr. Bolin presented a first quarter budget report and reviewed some lines items with 
town council. 
 
 Jarred S. Spencer made a motion to adjourn, second by Thomas Voelker and carried. 
 
 
 
 
 

Mayor Michael D. Hamrick 
 
 
       Mayor Pro-Tem Brenda J. Adair 
 
 
       Council Member Roy Logan 
 
 
Attest:       Council Member Jarred S. Spencer 
 
   
Teresa Chadwick, Town Clerk    Council Member Thomas Voelker 
  


